
Dear Parents and Carers,  

It was a wonderful start to the week at 
Holy Trinity Church on Sunday evening.  
It was so lovely that our children and 
families came to Education Sunday to  
celebrate the talents of our children together with the congregation of 
Holy Trinity.  Our children shone with their singing and performing and were an absolute credit to their 
families and Woodlands. We couldnèt have been prouder.  

Our pride continued into our Science Fair 
on Tuesday when we held three separate 
assemblies so that the winning child from 
every class could share their science      
project, undertaken over the Easter      
Holiday with their families.  The teachers 
werenèt happy because they found it so 

difficult to choose just one child from their class because the             
standard of projects was so high.  The range of research and              
scientific investigation was vast, from creating a website in Y1, to 
making slime or soap, creating a lava lamp, investigating liquids 
that will clean coins to powerpoint presentations that                             
demonstrated various studies.   

We all learnt from our children on Tuesday, and they are certainly thinking like scientists with their  
predictions, accuracy and ability to draw conclusions.  

Parents have been learning too.  Thank you to our Y1 parents who came into school last week to learn 
about how to support their child in reading and phonics and thank you to our Y2 parents who came     
into school this week to learn about the characteristics of age appropriate handwriting so they can                 
support their child at home in developing these skills for their Y2 SATs.  

Spring is certainly here, could you go on a Spring walk and spot the signs? Mrs Newton 

Irresponsible parking at Woodlands 

This week has seen further parents driving and parking on the pavement outside our school that 
nearly resulted in a serious accident as a parent reversing up the pavement nearly ran into a child 
who had to be dragged to safety by the parent.  

What makes it even more concerning is that these irresponsible drivers are parents. What will it 
take to stop irresponsible parents endangering the lives of their own and every other child?   

 I have been in contact with our Local Councillor, Walsall traffic management and enforcement 
officers.  The Royal Legion is a five minute walk away from school, they continue to kindly allow 
our families to park in their car park. Please leave home five minutes earlier and park safely on 
their car park to keep Hunts Lane a safe area for all.  

Friday 27th April 2018  



Changes to transition and the Summer Calendar 

As you may have noticed in last weeks calendar, transition and a few dates have changed.  We have 
had to review our transition process for all our children into their next class, and therefore instead of 
the usual five weeks we are now undertaking two weeks.  The reason for this is the changes in  the 
new National Curriculum.  The expectations are now higher and children not only need to learn new 
skills and new knowledge in order to be at age related expectation, as was the situation previously.  
Now, children need to be able to apply and use their new knowledge and skills in varying contexts in 
order to be assessed as working at age related expectation. So the Summer Term is incredibly im-
portant for the class teacher to provide these learning opportunities and enable our children to consoli-
date and go deeper in their learning.  With children moving into new classes for such a significant 
amount of time this narrowed the opportunities for these learning experiences and presented a barrier 
for some children to attain age related expectation.  

However, children will still spend a significant amount of time with their new teacher in their new 
learning room and it has meant we can move Health and Fitness week into June when the weather will 
be sunnierÜ.famous last words! 

Design An Ad Competition: Express & Star 

On Thursday the Express 
and Star published the 
winner of the çDesign An 
Adè Competition from 

Woodlands, as chosen by 
our aligned company - 

South Staffs Water.  Con-
gratulations to Aimee for 
her fantastic design.  We 
now need the help of par-
ents and families to vote 

for her design as they 
choose an overall winner.            

 

There was a voting slip in the newspaper on Thursday 26th April that parents could complete or                   
parents could also vote online.    The link is http://www.eands.co/designanad or parents can also go 
on www.expressandstar.com and find the online voting tab.  

http://www.eands.co/designanad
http://www.expressandstar.com/


Fit Bits (or cheaper versions) 

Children can wear their watches to school 
which also count steps.  However, it is im-
portant to note that the child is                            
responsible for the watch and there is a 
risk of damage, or the item being lost.   

Original fitbits are very expensive items 
and I would recommend these donèt come 
into school.  

Woodlands have been competing 
with  local schools 

There have been many sporting events  
recently which Mrs L Newton has been 
busy coordinating and organising so that 
lots of our children have had the                       
opportunity to enter different competitions 
for different sports.  We have entered          
gymnastics teams, swimming teams, rugby 
teams and basketball teams. 

Our success has been varied, but the                   
enthusiasm and sportsmanship, combined 
with excellent behaviour from our children 
has prevailed at every competition.                
Mrs L Newton is now suffering a hoarse 
voice, along with other supporting staff, 
due to all the cheering and shouts of en-
couragement for our children.                              

A BIG thank you to our children, Mrs 
Newton and the staff who make these 
events possible.  

No scooting on the playground! 

Can parents please ensure children (and parents!) are pushing their scooters on the playground ra-
ther than riding them.  Our playground is a busy place in the morning and after school.  With little 
legs, unsteady legs, push chairs and lots of people.   A speeding scooter is a risk to everyone.  


